

TOOWOOMBA MOUNTAIN BIKE CLUB

Minutes of General Meeting 14th March 2012 Held at DR William Price Room

Attendance:

Jiel Case, Kyle Briskey, Michael Asgill, Mark Farrington, Scott Mason, John, Matt Huth, Pete Shellshear, Matt Redding, Pete Young, Ryan Myler, Jack, Steve Baltzer, Jason Schofield, Sandy, Zach Hoskin, Perry Bowe, Richard McGorm, John.

Apologies:

Louis Pijipers

1.0 Opening of Meeting

President Jiel Case opened the meeting at 7:05pm.

2.0 Previous Minutes

Moved by Jiel Case that the minutes of the previous meeting, held on the 8th of February 2012 be a true and accurate account of events, Seconded by Scott Mason.

3.0 Business arising from previous Minutes

3.1 Asset register needs replacing with a more efficient and reliable way of tracking club assets.

3.2 There has been no real follow up with Dominic Ryan from TRC

4.0 Reports

4.1 Presidents Report

Currently the club consists of 38 members and 8 social.

Club received an e-mail enquiring about tracks at Murphys Creek

4.2 Correspondence

We received our P.O. Box renewal fee from Australian Post.

We received a letter about Bike Week from the 10th till the 18th of March.

Form for grant received and to be filled out.

4.3 Treasurers Report

As of 11th March the club has \$11,624.52 in its bank account.

The club is running a profit of \$704.53 after the XC races.

4.4 DH Committee Report

Track is in good condition after the last bit of grass cut back at the last maintenance day on Saturday the 10th of March.

4.5 XC Committee Report

Thanks for the help from everyone who turned up for the maintenance day on the 10th of March. The tracks are in good condition with Turkey needing a bit more grass cut back.

The club needs a new way of maintaining grass growth rather than monthly whipper snipping, e.g. poisoning.

4.6 4X Committee Report

Possibly discontinued

5.0 General Business

Positions for AGM – President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, 4X/DH committee leader, XC committee leader, Media/Club Officer, Trail Maintenance Coordinator, Grant Coordinator/Trail Development

Deed – Matt Redding to follow up “Casino” after we receive deed by May.

Murphys Creek – Jiel Case, Scott Mason and Matt Redding are to follow up about trail proposal, date yet to be decided.

Jubilee – Club wants to organise a toilet block and possibly a shipping container for storage to be located in the park.

Grant – After receiving grant forms all that is left is for them to be filled out for the club to receive the “Open Day” grant.

I-Ride – Jiel Case proposed the “Come and Try” day with approximately 25 Scott demo bikes available suggested by Sandy from I-Ride. The “Come and Try” day is to take place at the bottom of Jubilee possibly on the 22nd of April.

6.0 Meeting Closed

Meeting Closed at 8:10pm by Jiel Case.